Supreme Court criminal proceeding—request for copy of Pre Sentence Report and/or CADAS Assessment Report
Crimes (Sentencing) Act 2005, s.41
In the Supreme Court of the Australian Capital Territory

Criminal jurisdiction

No SCC _______________of 20____
The Queen

and

______________________
Please supply a copy of the 
· Pre Sentence Report ordered under s.41 of the Crimes (Sentencing) Act 2005
· CADAS Assessment Report ordered under Practice Direction 1 of 2010 
to the following:

Email address: _____________________________
OR

Facsimile number: __________________________
The Pre Sentence Report/CADAS Report will also be sent to the prosecutor at

* ACTPros.Paralegal@cdpp.gov.au for Commonwealth Director of Public Prosecutions

OR

* DPP.SupCourt@act.gov.au for ACT Director of Public Prosecutions

Date:

__________________________________________

(Counsel/solicitor for the offender)
To: 
The Registrar
*omit if, or whichever is, inapplicable

SUPREME COURT OF THE AUSTRALIAN CAPITAL TERRITORY

NOTICE TO PRACTITIONERS

PROVISION OF PRE SENTENCE REPORTS

This Notice sets out new arrangements for a Pre Sentence Report (PSR) being made available to the Director of Public Prosecutions (DPP) and an offender’s lawyer (or the offender, if not represented) in relation to a Supreme Court matter.

Section 45 of the Crimes (Sentencing) Act 2005 (the Act) requires the Court to make copies of the PSR available at least 2 working days prior to the sentence date.  This has not always been possible and delays are caused by double handling of reports by ACT Corrective Services and the Supreme Court.  In order to expedite the provision of the PSR, and avoid double handling and delay, Corrective Services has indicated that it is able, upon direction by the Court, to send copies of the PSR directly to the DPP and the offender’s lawyer either by email or facsimile (preferably email) at the same time that it sends the PSR to the Supreme Court.

To facilitate this process, the following procedure will take effect from 18 February 2010.

At a directions hearing, when a PSR order is sought, a party may also request a direction for the provision of the PSR direct to that party at a particular email address or facsimile number.  This email address or facsimile number must be provided to the Court at the time of the request, or the direction may not be made.  A form for this purpose will be available and must be completed if such a request is made and handed to the Court for inclusion on the Court file.
If a direction for the provision of a PSR is not made, then the Court will continue to meet its responsibility under s.45 of the Act.

Dated:

 15 February 2010

ANNIE GLOVER

Registrar
